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September has come. Autumn time. 
The work of the editorial board of the 
“Yakut Medical Journal” is a continuous 
cycle. The journal should be published 
quarterly on an approved schedule re-
gardless of vacation period, long holi-
days and vacation days. No doubt, the 
editorial staff rests, goes on vacation, 
but this does not violate the work of 

the established mechanism, the result 
of which is the next issue. Here comes 
the third issue of the “Yakut Medical 
Journal”. 

In 2018-2019 the portfolio of materials 
submitted for publication in the “Yakut 
Medical Journal” is quite complete. The 
geography of the authors is wide. The 
subjects are diverse. Among the authors 
there are graduate students, applicants 
for academic degrees, the materials of 
which are accepted for publication in the 
first instance.

“Yakut Medical Journal” is a multidis-
ciplinary publication. The editorial board 
adheres to the editorial policy developed 
in accordance with the Charter of the 
publication. One of the main principles of 
the journal’s editorial policy is the princi-
ple of strict observance in each issue of 
its scientific profile. These are molecular 
genetics and biochemistry, cardiology, 
pediatrics, oncology, neurology. Materials 
on these topics are given priority in the 
publication.

The “Yakut Medical Journal” was es-
tablished to more fully cover a wide range 
of health problems, prevention, revealing 
and treatment of widespread diseases of 
the Republic Sakha (Yakutia) population. 
Besides, its tasks surely include promot-
ing the achievements of medical science 
and medical education not only in the 
republic, but also in the Russian Feder-
ation and the entire world community. 
Therefore, the "Yakut Medical Journal" 
is not limited to the publication of materi-
als only in its scientific profile. Until now, 
the journal has had enough space for the 
publication of a wide range of scientific 
problems; it exists today, and will contin-
ue to be so.

I wish you, our authors, good health, 
success in research activities, inter-
esting publications! And we thank our 
users for being with us, we are glad 
that papers of our journal are interest-
ing for you!

See you in the next issues of our “Ya-
kut Medical Journal”!  

КОЛОНКА ГЛАВНОГО РЕДАКТОРА

Dear Colleagues!

Editor-in-chief Anna Romanova


